Lasswade Athletic Club Annual General Meeting Report and Prize Giving

Reports on the previous years programme highlighted the successful outdoor league  season last summer where the senior men’s team were fourth in the premiere division of the Scottish Athletics League , under twenty athletes were prominent in the UK league for that age group and the under 15’s finished third in the Forth Valley league, division 1.  The club’s own track and field championships were very successful in September at Meadowbank and many of our athletes won Regional, National and AAA medals.  In the cross-country season just finishing, Ross Matheson (under 20) has established himself not only as Scottish champion but as one of the top UK runners of his age and as this is being written is currently in the south of Spain competing with the British team in the world cross championships.  Guy Learmonth has broken the Scottish under 20’s 800metre record several times in the last year and Greg Louden (Scottish Athletics Men’s league athlete of the season) continues to excel on the bigger stage of UK athletics.  As chairman Brian Wilson summed up in his report all in all a thoroughly satisfactory year for the Midlothian based club on both the local and international stage. 
The club office bearers for the year 2011/12 were elected as follows;

Brian Wilson (Chair.), Norrie Kristofferson (sect.), John Gillespie (Asst. Sect.), Barbara Howie (Treas.), Alison Chalmers(Welfare), Ruth Szymanski (Member. Sect.), and the retiring committee members were re-elected with the addition of John Brash.
In closing the chairman spoke of the debt of gratitude owed to all the club’s dedicated coaches and parent helpers and appealed for more parents to come forward and offer their help on training nights or their expertise in other areas to further the aims of the club.

More information about Lasswade athletics at lasswade-ac.org.uk.
Lasswade AC Annual Prize Giving

The Lasswade club held their AGM on Tuesday past at Lasswade HSC.  During the course of the evening cross country winning trophies were presented by coaches Kirk and Linda Smith in respect of the winter season just finishing.  The successful athletes were as follows:

Under 11 Girls; Natalie Ramsey. 

Under 13 Girls; Rachael Hutchison. 

Under 15 Girls; 1st Amy Frankland, 2nd Fiona Matheson. 

Under 17 Women; Katie Logan, 

Senior Women; 1st Kiera Murray.

Under 11 Boys; 1st. Ross McKenzie, 2nd.  Cormac Greig, 3rd. Jamie Darling, 4th. Euan McKay.   

Under 13 Boys; 1st Kyle McKenzie, 2nd Ronan Clelland, 3rd Fraser Cousin, 4th Sean Mullen. 

Under 15 Boys; 1st Callum Clark, 2nd Ian Lawson, 3rd Jamie Cousin. Under 20 Men; 1st Ross Matheson, 2nd Zander Lyon. 

Senior Men; 1st Barney Phillips, 2nd Richard Connor, 3rd Ross Finlayson. Veteran Men; 1st Ben Mitchell, 2nd Andrew Matheson

Other awards presented on the night were 

The Coaches Award for the Young athletes with best performance improvement over the year were

Young Male

Gareth Fleming

Young Female
Erin Feeley

The Andrew Sobik Sprint Trophy
Greg Louden

The Malcolm Smith Throws Trophy
Eddie Kopystynski

Alex

Have also attached some photos and names of medallists

Names are 

Photo  DSC 0747.JPG  is all the medallists

Photo  DSC 0463.JPG  is Amy Frankland (U15 Girls), Rachael Hutchison (U13 Girls) and Kiera Murray (Senior Women)

Photo DSC 0469.JPG  is Ronan Clelland (U13 Boys), Ross McKenzie (U11 Boys), Cormac Greig (U11 Boys). Sean Mullen (U13 Boys) and Kyle McKenzie (U13 Boys)

Photo DSC 0473.JPG  is of the Coaches Award for the Most Improved Young Athletes of The Year with Erin Feeley (U15 Girl) Linda Smith (Coach) and Gareth Fleming (U15 Boy)

